Minutes of the 6/12/2003 DSWG Meeting

Attendees

Mark Smith, TXI

Mary Anne Brelinsky, Reliant

Carl Raish, ERCOT

Floyd Trefny, Reliant

Mark Patterson, ERCOT

Henry Vadie, Reliant

Rick Keetch, Reliant

Jay Zarnikau, Frontier Assoc.

Steve Madden, Oxy

Kieth Emery, Tenaska

Mike Warren, Energy Transfer

Ed Echols, TXU Energy

Marcia Roberts, LCRA

Parties discussed ROS  failure to pass a motion on establishing 50% as a Limit for LAARs providing RRS and NSRS.  The decision was apparently based on a number of ROS concerns including increasing the limit from 35% all the way to 50%, the lack of geographic dispersion requirements for the LAARs, and that the implementation of this PRR could result in larger frequency deviations (continued declining performance).  Parties also felt the discussion which led to the decision was rather limited and a more extensive assessment of the subject might have resulted in a different outcome.  Suggestion was made to allow ERCOT to experience with the 35% limit for a few months before making a second attempt to raise the level to 50%.  No decision was made.
Minutes of 5/13/2003 DSWG meeting were approved.

Future meetings for the remainder of 2003 were scheduled for 7/18, 8/15, 9/12, 10/17, 11/14 and, 12/12.

Mark Patterson of ERCOT reported that  1037 mw of load has been qualified to provide RRS.

Floyd Trefny of Reliant expressed concern on PUC Order 22 which deals with mitigation of the hockey stick bids. Order 22 was approved on an interim basis a “sunshine policy” and a revised form of the Staffs Modified  Competitive Solution Method for application to the Balancing Energy Service.  Suggestion was made to invite Danielle Jassaud of PUC to explain the order and to discuss its application from the LaaR point of view.

Next Meeting on 7/18/2003
